Week of December 24, 2000


Reducing the High Cost of Christmas

Willie Chance

You often hear people comment on how much Christmas costs.  The price seems to go up every year.  Did you ever consider how much the first Christmas cost?

The first Christmas could have cost the wise men two years of hard travel.  They braved hunger, thirst, wild animals and robbers as they followed a new star.  Their journey ended at the home of a poor family where they left their most precious possessions at a child’s feet.

The cost to Mary was great.  She lost the respect of the community as they did not understand how a virgin could conceive.  She lost her first born through a trial of cruel mocking, scourging and crucifixion.

The cost extended to the community.  Herod killed the two year old boys trying to get to the Christ child.

Finally, the cost was great to God as Jesus left the Father’s immediate presence to come to earth for us.  As the song says, ‘Born to raise the sons of earth, born to give us second birth.’

After considering this, I don’t think I will complain about the cost of this Christmas. 

At the same time, we all do need to reduce costs and to save where we can.  This is hard at this time of year.  How can we?

Take good care of the living presents you receive.  Potted plants are often given in foil wrap.  Do not let water sit in the bottom of this foil.  It will rot the roots.  Water thoroughly letting the water flow through the pot.  Pour the water out of the foil or remove the foil.  Let the pot dry out before the next watering.

Keep new plants out of drafts and away from heaters.  Do not let them sit up against cold windows.  Fertilize house plants lightly, if at all.  It may be best to wait until next spring to fertilize, repot or prune heavily.  Turn them occasionally so they will not grow towards the light.  

Holiday plants require special care.  Most of them like bright, but indirect light.   Most homes have the proper temperature - 650 to 750 F in the day and 500 to 600 F at night.  Since many of these plants were grown in greenhouses, we need to baby them a little after we get them.  Keep them moist but not wet.  Call for a ‘Holiday Plants’ brochure.

Amaryllis, azalea, Christmas cactus, Kalanchoe, Cyclamen and ornamental peppers are easy to re-bloom.  Spring flowering bulbs in pots (daffodil, tulip, narcissus, etc.) and poinsettia are difficult to re-flower.  Throw these away and buy new ones next year.  You can try to plant the mums you receive as presents - but some do not do well.  If they give problems outside, just discard them.

Keep plenty of water in the Christmas tree.  No water additives I know of will lengthen the life of a tree.  Just never let the tree run out of water.

Recycle your tree by taking it to Maple Street in Warner Robins on January 6.  You will receive a tree seedling for each tree you bring.  Bring a truckload!  The event goes from 

8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

May the joy of the first Christmas be yours now and forever!  The Houston County Extension Office will be closed for the holidays until January 2.  See the UGA website at ww.ces.uga.edu or E-mail me at wchance@uga.edu.
